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2002

The NZRCA Annual General Meeting

We’re having our Annual General Meeting:

Time: Saturday 7 September 2002
Location: Bridge Bar at the Ferrymead Tavern, 1099 Ferry

Road, Christchurch (by the Estuary)
Time 10 am to 4 pm

All paddlers are welcome to attend, and after there will be a meal
and drinks - just turn up and join us.

This AGM is being organised with the assistance of the Whitewater
Canoe Club and the University of Canterbury Canoe Club.  These
clubs have offered to provide accommodation for out-of-town paddlers
and will also be organising a paddle on Sunday 8 September.  Please
contact Mike Savory on (03) 384 8466 or access@rivers.org.nz if you
require more details.

AGM BusinessAGM BusinessAGM BusinessAGM BusinessAGM Business

Notification of Remit to Amend Constitution
The NZRCA Executive proposes the following motion:
“That the Annual General Meeting of 2002 add a sub clause to clause 25
of the NZRCA Constitution to include the awarding of the Canoeist of
the Year as part of the business of the AGM.”

Remits
Remits (proposals to amend the Constitution) can be submitted no later
than 7 August to the Executive Officer, PO Box 284, Wellington. Remits
will be published on www.rivers.org.nz

Nominations for the Executive
Nominations must be submitted in writing with the signed acceptance
of the nominee, and be received no later than 16 August 2001.  We are
seeking nominations for Vice-President, Safety/Education and
Communications/Newsletter Officers.  All other members of the
Executive are available for their current positions.

The NZRCA would particularly like to thank the Otago Canoe and Kayak Club and

clubs in the Canterbury region  for their continued support of the Association and for

their generous donations.  May the rivers flow for you!

Canoeist of the Year

Canoeist of the Year is awarded
by the Association to recognise
people who contributed to the
sport of whitewater paddling and
includes (but is not restricted to)
conservation, access, safety,
instruction, and club development.
A nomination is a wonderful way
to recognise a person who has
assisted others.

Nominations for this award can
be made by any member of the
NZRCA and should be in writing.
Nominations must contain the full
name of the nominee and
nominator with contact details
for each, they should also clearly
state why the nominee should be
Canoeist of the Year.

Nominations must be received by
the Administration Officer by 1
September 2002. Send
nominations to PO Box 284,
Wellington or to
nzrca@rivers.org.nz

Nominations will be voted on at
the AGM, and the Canoeist of the
Year will be announced in NZ
Canoeing and on

www.rivers.org.nz.
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Annual Report to Members 2002
Robin Rutter-Baumann, NZRCA President

To coin a sporting phrase - it’s been a year of two halves.  A year ago I was
buoyant at the success we had had in conservation and access, especially
with the gazetting of the Buller Water Conservation Order and the
seemingly imminent resolution of the issues surrounding the Tongariro
Power Development.  By mid-way through this year, my optimism had
given way to hard work and my personal feeling is now that this year has
been more draining than previous ones.

In many ways, it was a bit like paddling a challenging rapid.  At the lead
in, a sense of excitement and challenge obscured the speed of the water
and trickiness of the moves. Once “knocked off line” a lot of time and
energy went into just surviving.  This year, conservation battles have
become more entrenched; with a lot of work being required to even
maintain our position in the eddy, never mind making our way further
down the river. The unprecedented number of deaths of people at all
parts of the paddling spectrum has also taken its toll and I offer my
condolences to everyone affected by these tragedies.

It has been a great inspiration to me personally to work with such
wonderful people on the Executive; the rest of this report will only reflect
a portion of their dedication and generosity.  As a group they continue to
devote thousands of hours of personal time to ensuring the NZRCA leads
the way in the areas of conservation, access, education, safety and
building the kayaking community.

Conservation and Access

The work put into conservation and access has, sadly, resulted in fewer
triumphs than previous years, but it is a great consolation to note that
this year has resulted in no major losses either. Graeme McIntyre of
Palmerston North has recently offered his assistance as North Island
Conservation Officer and it is anticipated that his assistance will be
invaluable in the coming year.

In February 2002 we were advised that the Tekapo Whitewater Course
had been successfully commissioned.  This is a project that has taken
many years and is a credit to the members of the Tekapo Whitewater
Trust who have overseen this project from its inception.  The NZRCA is
currently trying to involve groups associated with rodeo and slalom in
the future management of this great facility.

At the end of 2001 the validity of the Buller WCO was challenged by a
company wanting a power scheme on the Gowan River. The NZRCA
defended this challenge and won but now the matter is subject to appeal.
Assuming that all goes well we will be applying to recover the costs spent
on this.  In the meantime Muzz Baker (our Conservation Officer) has
become the de facto sponsor of our legal costs.  Thank you Muzz for all
the pro bono hours you and your employer have given us.

Thanks also go to Wade Bishop of
Hamilton for his work on the
Tongariro Power Development
consent renewal process.  A
tentative agreement has been
reached and it is hoped that in the
near future we will be in a position
to announce minimum flow days
and planned releases for rivers
such as the Tongariro and
Whakapapa.

In addition to working on these
conservation efforts, people have
made many submissions from all
around the country, to protect and
improve kayaking opportunities
on the following rivers:

• Perth, Adams and
Wanganui (West Coast)

• Ohinemuri (Auckland)

• Kawarau (Queenstown)

• Rangitaiki (Bay of Plenty)

• Hurunui (Canterbury)

• Rangitikei (Manawatu)

• Otaki (Wellington)

• Waikato (Taupo -
Hamilton)

• Wairoa (Tauranga)

• Clutha (Otago)

The NZRCA is grateful to all the
people involved in making sub-
missions; your vigilance is vital in
ensuring the sustainability of our
whitewater resource.

Safety and Education

It was all going so well until the
paddling season arrived.  Then, in
a very short space of time, four
people drowned in a series of
events that stunned us all.

I would particularly like to thank
the NZRCA team of Janet Nicol
(Safety and Education Officer),
Brett Whitely and Graham
Charles (Expert Instructors) for
their efforts in guiding the
Maritime Safety Authority through
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its investigations and helping
make sense of the events
surrounding such tragedies.

It is clear from our involvement in
these investigations that the MSA
is not equipped to investigate
whitewater drowning and the
NZRCA hopes that in the future we
can find ways of assisting the MSA
to prevent as well as investigate
accidents.

Over the last year we have had a
record increase in the number of
people accessing the Water Safety
NZ subsidy for NZRCA River
Rescue and River Safety Courses.
This subsidy is currently
threatened by proposed changes
Lottery Grants Funding but we are
working with WSNZ to ensure it
can remain.  In the meantime I
encourage all paddlers to make
use of the available funding and
do a NZRCA approved course.

Newsletter and Website

The NZ Canoeing newsletter has
continued to be our prime method
of communicating directly to
members.  This year there have
been three newsletters published.
It is great to see that Polly Miller
(Communications Officer) has been
effective in attracting sponsorship
from advertisers, as this medium is
a costly method of keeping
members up to date.  The support
from DayTwo, Q-Kayaks
(Wavesport), Water Safety NZ,
River Valley, and Dwights Canvas
(Necky Kayaks) has assisted us
greatly – please support them in
return.

Building the sense of community
amongst paddlers was one of the
commitments made to the last
AGM.  To this end Jonathan Hunt
(Webmaster) has put a lot of time
into developing discussion
forums on www.rivers.org.nz and
these are to be online soon.
These forums will enable

paddlers to share their views on a wide range of topics and will have a
format similar to the already popular Buy, Sell & Swap forum. Keep an
eye on www,rivers,org,nz for future developments.

Members

We have had little change in increase in total membership numbers, from
last year.  The low rate of membership amongst kayakers continues to be
a concern because only by having the numbers can we hope to be
effective in fighting access and conservation battles.  Alan Bell
(Membership Officer) has been working hard to increase membership,
especially in the Auckland and Central North Island areas, and we
welcome new members from Hamilton Canoe Club.  If you have any
suggestions or questions regarding membership please contact Alan,
he’d love to hear from you.

In conjunction with the other member associations of the NZ Canoe
Federation the NZRCA helped organised the National Canoeing Forum.
This was originally scheduled for late 2001, rescheduled for February
2002 and eventually held in May 2002 in Hamilton.  The low level of
interest in this Forum was surprising and meant that it was not able to
look seriously at strategies for developing the sport.  We are particularly
concerned to note the recent resignation of the President, Treasurer and
Secretary of the NZCF and at the AGM we will be asking members to re-
evaluate our continued participation in this body.

Money

There is a separate report outlining our financial situation.  Lynne Fuggle
is proving to be an exceptionally capable and diligent Treasurer and I
believe this shows in the fact that that we have (once again) managed our
limited funds in a prudent manner.  All the members of the Executive
who have simply absorbed incidental costs such as toll call and
photocopying rather than seek reimbursement have helped Lynne’s
efforts.

By the end of the year we had not received our usual grant for
administration costs from the Hillary Commission via the NZCF.  With the
recent upheaval faced by the NZCF we are not anticipating this money to
be forthcoming.  Membership continues to be our major source of
income.

As membership appears static (despite our best efforts) we envisage that
we will need to look at other fundraising strategies to gain sufficient
income to tackle future projects.  We are in serious need of an Executive
member who is a capable fundraiser.  If there is anybody who is
interested in assisting with this we would be delighted to hear from
them.

Thank You’s

Milli Bardsley of Lower Hutt was appointed to the role of Administration
Officer in July 2001 and has played a pivotal role in the day-to-day
operation of the NZRCA.  Milli’s passion for kayaking is infectious and
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this coupled with her talent for
administrative tasks has assisted
the rest of the Executive to
function most effectively.

Janet has advised that she will
not be standing again for the
position of Safety and Education
Officer. Her time and expertise
was a great contribution to the
work of the NZRCA and the
support offered to all those
affected by this year’s drownings
was greatly appreciated.

The position of Vice-President
has remained vacant since last
year’s AGM.  This has not been a
desirable situation but one that we
have been able to live with.  I
would like to thank Mike Savory
(Access Officer) for filling in when I
have not been able to chair
meetings etc, I have really
appreciated his wisdom.

Lastly thanks to all the paddling
people out there.  Thanks to all
the people who encourage new
participants, push the limits, have
fun, and share their passion with
others - without you none of what
we do would be worthwhile.

Robin Rutter-Baumann

President

Financial Report

Lynne Fuggle, Treasurer

It is pleasing to note that for the second year in a row we have made a
profit. However, we must not lose sight of the fact that although we are
continually making submissions and monitoring conservation issues, we
have had no major expenses this year and it is important that we build
up our funds for the time when we need a large amount of capital for
this purpose.

One of the highlights of this financial year for me has been the purchase
of a software package for managing our accounts. This gives us a greater
flexibility to monitor our finances in detail, for example how much each
individual conservation project costs us.

Income and Expenditure

The Income and Expenditure figures are very similar to those on last
year’s accounts.  However, some of the key points to note from this
financial year are:

• Our current assets appear to be considerably higher than last
year’s, but they include the Hillary Commission grant that we
applied for through the New Zealand Canoe Federation (NZCF)
and which we have yet to receive.  The NZCF has not yet
distributed the funds to its member associations and there is no
guarantee that we will receive the full amount we applied for.

• Once again we received funds from Water Safety New Zealand
(WSNZ) for the purpose of passing on to our members in the form
of a subsidy when they attend approved River Safety/Rescue
courses.  It’s great to note that the number of members who have
taken advantage of this subsidy has increased by nearly 300%!

• We are always grateful for donations towards the costs of the work
that we do, so we are appreciative of the increase in donations
over the last year. Thank you to all members and others who have
given generously to the NZRCA. One of the benefits of our new
computer software is that it is now possible to earmark donations
for particular portfolios (eg conservation) if the donor has a specific
request.

• We have continued to do well from sales of our publication “Guide
to the Whanganui River” but the overall income from sales is down
slightly due to fewer sales of “New Zealand Whitewater” (Graham
Charles) and advertising space in New Zealand Canoeing.

• This year’s administration costs are substantially lower than last
year’s costs.  This is partly due to the ability to record expenses
more accurately than before, particularly when officers work across
more than one portfolio and partly due to the fact that we only had
one in-person meeting this year.

Many thanks to outgoing

Education and Safety Officer

Janet Nicol. Janet has had a

very busy year, working with the

Maritime Safety Authority,

clubs, schools and polytechs to

respond to the worst

season ever for kayaking

tragedies in New Zealand.
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New Zealand Recreational Canoeing Association (Inc)

Balance Sheet as at 31st March 2002

Current Assets

ANZ Cheque Account
BNZ Finance Account
Accounts Receivable
Interest Accrued
GST Account

Less: Current Liabilities

Accounts Payable
Grants Received in Advance

Net Current Assets

Fixed Assets

Net Assets

Retained Earnings

Opening Balance 1 April
Plus Surplus/(Deficit)

Closing Balance 31 March

Vacancies on the Executive

Education and Safety Officer - this role is an excellent opportunity for an experienced educator
keen to be involved in safety issues on a national level. Contact Robin, 03 353 0267

Communications and Newsletter - if you’re keen to be part of the Executive, and you have the
smallest flair for design, this role could be for you. Contact Polly on 04 387 4117

Vice-President - a flexible role suited to someone with a particular interest. Call Robin, 03 353 0267

Looking Ahead…

Among the areas we plan to investigate during the next financial year are:
• Cancellation of registration for GST
• Registration as a charity so that donations made to us can become tax deductible
• Establishment of a robust method to enable members to pay their subscriptions by credit card

Year ended 31 March 2002

$10,257
$14,618
$5,956

-
$112

$30,943

$269
$10,692

$10,961

$19,983

$329

$20,312

$18,150
$2,162

$20,312

Year ended 31 March 2001

$11,381
$14,272

$120
-

-$295

$25,478

-
$7,703

$7,703

$17,775

$374

$18,150

$14,954
$3,196

$18,150
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New Zealand Recreational Canoeing Association Inc.

Our purpose is to preserve New Zealand’s whitewater resources and to enhance
opportunities to enjoy them safely.

PO Box 284 Wellington  •  Ph 04 560 3590  •  nzrca@rivers.org.nz  •  www.rivers.org.nz

The Annual Report is released annually in addition to our magazine New Zealand Canoeing.

The next issue of New Zealand Canoeing will be sent to members on 1 October 2002.

The closing date for material for the Spring edition is 5 August

Please send your stories, photos and ads to Polly Miller ph: 04 389-4117 or
e-mail: communications@rivers.org.nz or post to NZRCA, PO Box 284,

Wellington.

Mangahao Release Saturday 26 OCTOBERMangahao Release Saturday 26 OCTOBERMangahao Release Saturday 26 OCTOBERMangahao Release Saturday 26 OCTOBERMangahao Release Saturday 26 OCTOBER

Party at River Valley Lodge Saturday night

Paddle the Rangitikei on Sunday and make plans for Labour Day


